Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

held on Wednesday 23 November 2016 at Halfpenny Green Vineyards at 7:00pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: Mrs. J Humphries (Chairman) 


County Cllr Edwards

Councillors:, Mrs. I Rees, Mrs. J Stanton, M Snelson, W J Snelson  
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
8 Members of the public

1308. MR COLIN DUNN


Prior to the start of the meeting, the Chair requested all take a couple of minutes to remember Mr Colin Dunn and his family, a Parishioner known to all and tragically killed in a house fire since the last meeting.

1309. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Mrs. L Jones, R Lewis and District Cllr McCardle.
1310. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

Cllr. W Snelson and Cllr. M Snelson declared interests in 1312b.
1311. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 19 October 2016, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

1312. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Tree Update (Brantley Lane / Crescent)
Alan Warden, from South Staffordshire Council’s Environmental Health Team has performed a site visit. Although there is little he can do with respect to the actual tree, he made some suggestions to improve the living conditions and way of life. The suggestions were discussed, however, it was agreed that the main cause of the problem has not gone away, therefore, the Clerk should continue to draft the planning application previously discussed.
Alan had requested that both Ms Haughtey and the Parish Council keep him updated as to the position. He has made contact with the Housing Association, and made recommendations with respect to their obligations and responsibilities. He is happy to push matters if no progress is made.

b. Affordable Housing
The Clerk had confirmed the Parish Council’s acceptance of the findings within the report and stated that the Councillors would support the need for 6 properties. Lesley Birch has now spoken to South Staffordshire Council with respect to the increased number of properties, suggested as a result of the recent consultation event, however, they implied they would only be willing to consider the number supported by the original questionnaire.
An approach has been made to the owners of the preferred land, however, they have failed to meet the requests in the email within the time limit invoked – further information to be provided to the Councillors by email due to the confidential nature.

c. 30mph bin stickers

No update available. It is assumed that all properties along Six Ashes Road within the village now have the correct number of stickers. The current position with respect to Gospel Ash Road is unknown.
d. Community speed watch
Mark Keeling, Staffordshire Highways, had emailed the Clerk following the last meeting. The speed and volume data survey had been performed from 28 October to 8 November 2016 and the results are now available. It was agreed that these would be circulated by email for discussion at the next meeting. The data collected has been compared to a benchmark performed in 2005.
Mark had confirmed Bobbington will receive the 20’s plenty SIDS at the start of the January 2017 school term. He has agreed to speak to the Safer Roads Partnership with respect to the times the camera enforcement team attend the village.

Michelle Shaker had confirmed the Parish Council was now a member of the Community speed watch programme. Training for the volunteers should take place during December. The statistics with respect to the Safer Roads Partnership camera enforcement team are still outstanding – a further request has been made to Michelle.
Cllr. M Snelson agreed to speak to the Chair of Enville Parish Council to establish whether they had any interest in sharing the camera and equipment acquired, if a contribution was made towards the cost. There would also be a possibility of volunteers swapping villages or working together.
The Chairman confirmed that the camera enforcement team had now been given permission to use the church car park on Mondays to Saturdays, any exceptions would be provided to the relevant authorities as needed.
1313. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
The weekly pothole repairs reports were reviewed, there were no repairs in the local area.
1314. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall
No report available.
Corbett School 
Nothing to report.
Church of the Holy Cross 

Colin Dunn’s funeral will be held at 2:15 on 1 December 2016.
A Christmas concert, including a brass band, will be held on Saturday 10 December 2016. Tickets are available from the PCC at £7.50.
The following services will take place over Christmas:

Christingle service 


11 December 2016 
the Air Scouts and 
school will be joining 
the service.

Corbett School Carol Service 

14 December 2016
2pm
Carol Service



18 December 2016
4pm

Crib Service



24 December 2016
3pm

Midnight Service


24 December 2016
10pm

There will be no services on Christmas day or New Years day.

1315. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

Further to an earlier meeting, one parishioner reported on his request for road sweeping. Andy Cousins, of South Staffordshire Council had advised that this would be commenced in November and repeated every 3-4 months. Nothing has been evident to date and, therefore, the parishioner offered to chase it up.

With respect to previous comments concerning the parking of BT vans, a parishioner now understood that BT were undertaking a cost consideration with respect to parking in front of the exchange.

Finally, another parishioner reported that Staffordshire fire brigade has been in the village offering to perform safety checks in the home. He understood from the fire brigade that they had received an excellent response rate. Smoke alarms are also available under the scheme.
1316. FINANCE
a. Annual donations

a. Bobbington Village Hall (2015 £500) – Mrs Southwick Vaughan (treasurer) had kindly provided a brief update. Usage by the school (the main user) is down slightly, and one cycling club has left, however, some of the income lost has been regained through hire from other organisations e.g. Jubilee Fireworks. It was agreed to contribute £500.
b. Elderly Peoples welfare (2015 £nil) The committee had again confirmed they had no current requirements for funds, but thanked the Parish Council for enquiring
c. Card and Craft Group (2015 £255) – Mrs. Southwick had provided the Clerk with an annual update. Numbers and activities are consistent with the previous year. It was agreed to donate £255.
b. Cheques
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. W Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Rees
a. Bobbington Village Hall
Contribution towards booking clerk
£500.00
b. Card and craft group
S137 donation



£255.00
c. Vineyards


S105




£25.00

d. Vineyards


S105 internal audit


£15.00

1317. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received
a. PA 16/00991/FUL – Two story rear extension and balcony (renewal of 08/00510/FUL) Orchard House, Tom Lane, Bobbington DY7 5EN – No obejctions
b. Appeal re PA 15/00051/FUL - Timber walkway – Blakelands, Six Ashes Road, Bobbington - comments have already been submitted and a letter of support provided to the applicants – nothing further to add.
b. Responded to:
a. PA 16/00905/VAR – Variation of conditions 6 & 7 and removal of condition 8 of 16/00491/FUL; Manor Lodge, Manor Lane, Bobbington, DY7 5EG – No comments submitted due to difficulties viewing the documents.
b. PA 16/00912/HEDGE – Removal of a Hedgerow Alders Farm, Six Ashes Road, Bobbington – No objection
c. Outcomes: 
a. PA 16/00912/HEDGE – Removal of a Hedgerow Alders Farm, Six Ashes Road, Bobbington – Approved – A list of suggested species was also provided.
Enforcement

Further to an earlier query with respect to usage of buildings at the Airport, John Littleton of South Staffordshire Council, had responded to state that non aviation industries could operate there for 2 years under permitted development rights, this being due to a change of rules in April 2016. There seemed a lot of confusion and concern with respect to this matter, as such, it was suggested we ask John Littleton to clarify the rules and application thereof. It was suggested that if still not clear we could invite him to attend a future meeting to explain. County Councillor Edwards agreed to make further enquiries.
1318. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Nothing to report – the next meeting of the Consultative Committee will take place on 14 December 2016.
1319. CORRESPONDENCE
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Are you on your own on Christmas Day? If so join SSC for Christmas lunch on 23 December 2016
SSC Parish Summit 25 November 2016

SSC query with respect to the number of defibrillators within the Parish – It was noted that the closest was at Enville Golf club. A discussion followed as to whether there should be one within Bobbington Parish. Cllr. M Snelson agreed to speak to the management at the Red Lion to establish their interest in investing in one jointly with the Parish Council, which could be sited at the pub. It was suggested that the British Heart Foundation may provide a grant to assist with the purchase.
Staffordshire County Council (SCC) Highways – Pothole updates
Community speed watch meeting notes

Police Crime report 
BT – removal of phone boxes (2 within the Parish)

Best Kept Village competition 2017
Policing changes re local crime

Community Action re smart meters

Circulated by email prior to the meeting:-

VAST newsletter 17/11/16
SSCVA e-bulletin - 18/11/16; 4/11/16
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Understanding sustainability and transformation plans (STPs)
Gavin Williamson – 9/11/16

1320. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 18 January 2017 at 7:30pm – to be held at Bobbington Village Hall
Meeting Closed 
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